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 Few people fi nd themselves excited 

at the prospect of a fi ve hour meeting, 

especially when contemplating the 

last two would be after lunch when the 

carbs set in. 

The most recent board meeting of 

the Future Leadership Foundation 

represented, however, an exception 

to the rule. FLF’s board gathered in 

Jefferson City on May 16 for the spring version of 

our twice-annual meeting. Seldom do meetings 

result in the spirit of thankfulness, anticipation, sweet 

fellowship and worship but such was the case for 

our FLF board, staff and guests on that day.

• We began our day with a devotional brought by 

Kathleen Boswell, member of First Baptist Church, 

Sedalia. What a blessing to hear Kathleen describe 

her work in Belarus. 

• Then Dale Siebeneck, managing partner of Evers 

& Company,  shared the results of our fi nancial 

review and 990 nonprofi t information form. What a 

blessing to receive an independent word confi rming 

the fi nancial integrity FLF has long enjoyed.

• And, it’s always a privilege to listen as fi eld 

service staff shared inspirational reports of how the 

Lord continues to work. What a blessing hear what 

God is doing in places like Poland, El Salvador, 

Ukraine, Moldova, India and Lithuania. And what 

an added blessing to know God has called one 
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of our advisory board members and her family 

to relocate to Europe in fulfi llment of their call to 

minister in Ukraine and Poland.

As if we were not blessed enough, we welcomed 

Ryan Feeler to the FLF family as a new advisory 

board member; heard reports that underscored the 

strong administrative foundation we enjoy through 

the sacrifi cial work of FLF staff; and were guided 

throughout the meeting by FLF board members’ 

visionary leadership for developing Christian 

leaders globally.

Perhaps this sounds like an Executive Director “pat 

on the back” for all who contributed to an important 

and inspirational meeting. Well, true. 

But as I shared with the board, and to all of us who 

support the Future Leadership Foundation through 

our prayers, service and contributions, we must 

exercise care to always give God the glory for all 

that has happened in the past, is happening in the 

present, and will happen in the future. 

Our greatest privilege is to serve humbly wherever 

the Lord leads and to give Him the glory for those 

things He does. And, as the Apostle Paul states 

in Ephesians 3:20-21: “Now to him who is able to 

do immeasurably more than all we ask or imagine, 

according to his power that is at work within us, 

to him be glory in the church and in Christ Jesus 

throughout all generations, for ever and ever! 

Amen.”

“What a Blessing”: A Word from Our Executive Director

   Greg Morrow 

Executive Director

greg@fl fmissions.org

FLF Team Returns from Training in Moldova
 

Pastors and other leaders from the Baptist Union 

of Moldova benefi ted from a weeklong visit from 

an FLF team in March. The theme of this year’s 

training was mentoring, with emphasis on these 

leaders understanding who God made them to be and growing 

to be the best they can be for the Lord.

Continued on page 4
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The Future Leadership Foundation (FLF) develops Christian leaders 
globally, collaborating with churches, ministry organizations and 
religious entities by addressing needs and goals that facilitate 
reaching people for Christ and equipping them for ministry.

Leadership Team: 

Executive Director: Greg Morrow; Director of Operations: 
Melissa Hatfi eld; Director of Development: Randy Fullerton; Field 

Services Directors: Calvin Brown, Dr. John Claydon, Chris Cook, 

Steve Easterwood, Michael Graves, Mike and Robbi Haynes, John 

Jackson, Heber Mena, and Phil Rector; Treasurer: Gary Collins; 

Executive Assistant: Laura Hardecke; Bookkeeper: Cindy Luecht; 
Communications: Ken Satterfi eld

Board:

President: John Heskett, Chesterfi eld, Mo.; Vice President: Tom 

Ogle, California, Mo.; Secretary: Phil Hunt, Lake Saint Louis, Mo.; 
Board members: Julius Anderson, Lake St. Louis, Mo.; Karen 

Badger, Rolla, Mo.; Steve Easterwood, Kirksville, Mo.; Stephen 

Hemphill, Liberty, Mo.; Stephen Mathis, Jefferson City, Mo.; Gerri 

Ogle, California, Mo.; Jean Roberson, Birmingham, Ala; Thea Scott, 

Jefferson City, Mo.; and Tom Wright, Lee’s Summit, Mo.

Advisory Board:

Jennifer Briner, Columbia, Mo; Irvin Cockriel, Columbia, Mo; and 

Ryan Feeler, Rolla, Mo.

PRAY IT FORWARD:  
Looking Ahead to Upcoming 
Global Leadership Efforts

Please be in prayer for these FLF projects and 

partnership efforts in 2019, including one that will 

be underway as this was being sent to the printer.

May 27 – June 3
Lithuania/United Kingdom
Pastors and Wives Retreat

At least 12 churches will be represented at a three-

day Lithuanian retreat. In addition to strengthening 

marital relationships, it is also designed to foster 

unity between the Baptist churches, and to discuss 

future strategies and directions for working together. 

Field Service Directors John Jackson and Dr. John 

Claydon will be preaching in local churches.

In England, Claydon and Jackson will 

meet with the Regional Pastor for the 

Northern Baptist Association, along with 

FLF Executive Director Greg Morrow 

via Skype. The meeting will discuss Claydon’s 

new role as a member of the FLF Lithuania Field 

Service Team; and debrief the Lithuanian retreat, 

strategizing possible future involvement by FLF 

with the Lithuanian leadership.

July 22 – 26

El Salvador

Leadership Training

El Salvador Baptist Convention Board of 

Directors, Baptist Theological Institute of El 

Salvador Board of Directors, pastors and leaders 

are coming together for teaching and coaching. 

Heber Mena will serve as team leader in 

providing leadership training, and leadership 

coaching for about 45 board members and 

pastors based on John C Maxwell’s “15 

Invaluable Laws of Leadership” & “Becoming 

a Person of Infl uence.”  He will also meet with 

leadership to plan for 2020.

Meanwhile, Paul Calmes, an adjunct professor at 

Oklahoma Baptist University in Shawnee, Okla., will 

teach hermeneutics courses to 50 pastors in the 

West (Ahuachapán), Central (San Salvador) and 

East (Usulután) zones in El Salvador.

September 9 – 17
Poland

Partnership Exploration 

A team of 12 American church leaders, led by 

Team Leaders Calvin Brown, Chris Cook and 

Steve Easterwood will tour Poland and fellowship 

with national pastors for mutual encouragement 

and exploring future partnership opportunities.

October 9 – 16

Ukraine
Teaching and Pastor’s Conference

Calvin Brown will lead a team who will be 

teaching students at Ukraine Baptist Theological 

Seminary, followed by a two-day pastor’s 

conference for what is projected to be more than 

150 pastors and church leaders.



An FLF-sponsored team headed to El Salvador 

in February to provide Baptist theological training. 

led by Heber Mena and Verlyn Bergen, both of 

Jefferson City, Mo.

“There has been no formal Baptist theological 

education in El Salvador since the revolution in 

the 1980s,” said Verlyn (pictured below, right). In 

fact, “only about 10 percent of the Baptist pastors 

there have any theological education.”

Most of the pastors enrolled in these courses 

are past the age of returning to theological 

seminary. “We are honored to assist… these 

underprivileged pastors and church leaders,” 

added Verlyn.

Verlyn and Heber worked with the Association of 

Baptists of El Salvador to provide six courses for 

When FLF asks you to invest in leadership-developing ministry, 

you stand alongside the support of our own leadership.

The FLF Board covers 100% of our operation expenses for FLF, so 

that 100% of YOUR gifts go directly to partnership requests that 

lead to all the work you see highlighted here, and more. 

Did You Know...?Did You Know...?

El Salvadoran Leaders Receive 
First Theological Training in 

30 Years

local pastors.  A pilot course for this program 

was led in May 2018 by Dr. Kelly Malone of 

Southwest Baptist University in Bolivar, Mo.

An FLF team will provide another course this 

July (see page 2), followed by two courses each 

year through 2021.

Please keep our El Salvadoran pastors and 

partners in your prayers!

Note: A version of this article appeared earlier 

this year in the FLF e-newsletter.

30 Years



Be Involved in Future Leadership Foundation

FLF is not only designed to discover 

and develop leaders, it also fi nds ways 

to involve others through participation 

and volunteering. 

Return the response card or in one of these ways:  

Give
There are three ways you can invest in future leaders: 

• Mail: Write a check to FLF and send to PO Box 

   1891, Columbia, MO 65205-1891

• Online: Give on our website, www.fl fmissions.org   

   or email us at offi ce@fl fmissions.org.

• Phone: Call toll free 866.652.5150 and let’s talk

As a 501(c)3 charity, your gifts are tax-deductible.

Follow 

Keep up-to-date by subscribing to FLF 
on Facebook (facebook.com/fl fmissions), 
Twitter (@fl fmissions) and Instagram 
(instagram.com/fl fmissions). 

Pray
Help support our efforts to start with God’s guidance, for 
minimizing setbacks and for safety in travel and for our 
global partners.

Subscribe
Use the enclosed response card to share your name 
and email address, or suggest a new subscriber who 
shares our passions. You can also email offi ce@

fl fmissions.org or call toll-free 866.652.5150. 

Remember, choosing the email option will save postage!

Give

Pray

Follow
Subscribe

Tell me how I can 
participate in FLF’s work

Tell me about gifting FLF 
with an estate gift, stocks, or 
mutual fund shares

Tell me how to become a 
member of FLF’s $500 club

Make checks payable to 
Future Leadership Foundation.
FLF is a 501(c)(3) organization.
Your gift is tax-deductible.

Return in the reply envelope 
or mail to Future Leadership 

Foundation PO BOX 1891, 
Columbia, MO 65205

Yes! I will partner with Future Leadership Foundation to 

develop Christian leaders. Here’s what I will do:

Name: 

Address:

City/State/Zip:

Church:      Phone: 

Email: (required for enewsletter)

  I am enclosing a gift to FLF of: (circle)  $250  $100  $50  $25   Other: $

 NOTE: You can also give online, safely and securely at flfmissions.org

  Please designate my gift to:     general needs    other

  I will regularly pray for Future Leadership Foundation

  Please send me your print newsletter. (twice a year)

  Please send me your email newsletter. (once a month)

Mike Haynes, director 

of the Greene County 

Baptist Association, and 

his wife Robbi (far right) 

led the mission, joined 

by Rev. Dan and wife 

Julie Swadley, pastor at 

Brookline Baptist Church. 

Both couples serve in Springfi eld, Missouri. They 

held the training at the University of Divine Grace in 

Chisinau, Moldova’s capital city. Moldova is located 

between Ukraine and Romania in Eastern Europe.

The FLF team had four specifi c goals for their 

weeklong project:

• Support and encouragement of pastors and 

   their wives serving in Moldova

• Understand needs for future engagement 

   opportunities with Moldova Baptist Union

• Relationship building with pastors and wives

FLF Team Returns from Training in Moldova

• Encouraging and training students

Robbi says all the attending pastors and wives 

are bivocational.  Some maintain 

a greenhouse or small garden to 

supplement their family’s budget.  

“For pastors and wives to come to 

Chisinau and stay at UGD was a real 

blessing to them,” Robbi said. “Many of 

the couples never had two nights away 

from home in that type of setting. The 

pastors said they left feeling renewed 

and encouraged by the training and fellowship.”

Mike says there is much more work to be done in 

Moldova. While in the area, they drove through 

a town just outside Chisinau with a population of 

10,000 unserved by a church or witnesses. 

FLF asks for your prayers for this area and will be 

seeking fi nancial support for church plants and 

future missions in Moldova.

Continued from page 1


